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SUMMARY MINUTES FOR THE 
POLICE COMMUNITY RELATIONS COMMITTEE 

 

June 8th, 2021 

Carol Ann Bass called the Police Community Relations Committee meeting to order at 6:00 
p.m., at the Greenville Police Department.  Since the meeting was held virtually, Sgt. 
Staffelbach and Carol Ann Bass were the only attendees present in.  All other attendees were 
participating virtually.     
 
 
INTRODUCTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 
Carol Ann called the meeting to order.  Donald called roll call of the committee members.     
 
Committee members present: 
Carol Ann Naipaul, District #2 
Robert Cherry, District #4 
 
City Staff Members present:       
Sgt. Michael Staffelbach 
Billie Jo Viverette      
Donald K. Phillips 
Deputy Chief Ted Sauls 
Camillia Smith, City Clerk’s office 
   
Absent 
Carol Ann Bass, District #5 
Betsy Ray, Mayoral  
Louis Warren, At-large 
Kevon Gainer, District #1 
Robert King, District #3 
 
Guest Speaker Present 
 
Bob Wynn, Third Street Educational Center 
 
Sgt. Staffelbach welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He asked Donald Phillips what needs to be 
done at this point because there are only 2 members present.  Donald called the roll call: 
 
Kevon Gainer   -Absent 
Carol Ann Naipaul  - Present 
Robert King  -Absent 
Robert Cherry  -Present 
Carol Ann Bass -Absent 
Louis Warren  -Absent 
Betsy Ray  -Absent (she sent an email stating she would be unable to attend) 
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Donald stated that since they don’t have a quorum that they would not be allowed to discuss 
any business. There was discussion on whether to have Bob Wynn go ahead with his 
presentation.  Sgt. Staffelbach stated he preferred to have the entire committee present to 
hear his presentation.  Robert Cherry stated that he wanted to hear his presentation but that 
he deserved to have a full audience.  Robert stated he agreed to having him come back to 
another meeting.  Carol Ann Naipaul also agreed.  
 
Donald stated we can advertise and hopefully have citizens to attend and hear the 
presentation.  After some discussion, it was decided that Bob Wynn would go to the September 
14th meeting to give his presentation.  Sgt. Staffelbach said that he would check to see if we 
could hold the meeting at the Third Street Education Center.  Bob stated that would be a good 
idea, and that they might could provide some light refreshments.  
 
Deputy Chief Sauls stated that he would like to meet with the committee members in person, 
along with Sgt. Staffelbach.  He said that they would try to schedule meetings with the 
members very soon.   
 
It was asked if there needs to be a formal adjournment.  Donald stated that since this is not a 
formal meeting, a formal adjournment is not needed.  Donald and Sgt. Staffelbach thanked 
everyone for attending.  
 
The meeting ended at 6:15 p.m.  
 
 


